
Good afternoon. My name is Seth Porter. I am a Chillicothe native, an Ohio State and Ohio 
University graduate and I currently live in Upper Arlington, Ohio with my loving wife and three 
daughters. 

Many of my earliest childhood memories outside of my home are my experiences with the Cub 
Scouts. Scouting was a big part of my life for over a decade. Growing up in Chillicothe, there was 
a prominent Boy Scout troop that was known for its extravagant trips and extremely involved 
adult leadership. What was also unique about the troop was that the adult leadership rarely 
included parents of the scouts, instead it was chaperoned by an omnipresent group of adult 
men with no children. 

My parents and the parents of many other scouts over the years were suspicious of these 
scouting leaders. There was talk of out-of-court settlements, hush money and skeletons in the 
closets of these men. The adult leadership was eventually removed from the church that my 
family attended, but later set-up shop at other churches in the community. 

Boy Scouts of America was rumored to have banned the scoutmaster from involvement with 
scouting, but nothing was ever communicated to the troop members or their families. The same 
scoutmaster was later discovered to have been asked to resign decades earlier from the local 
middle school due to inappropriate student-teacher relationships. Despite countless red flags, 
not a single police action, court action or news media outlet dug into the local Boy Scout 
leadership until 2020 when a handful of brave men in their 40’s came forward. These grown 
men were left unimpeded in their grooming of Ohio boys for decades, starting at least in the 
early 1980’s. 

I understand that some members of the legislature have an opinion that memories of deep 
personal trauma can fade over time, and that belief reinforces the need for Ohio to maintain 
some of the nation’s most restrictive statute of limitations for victims of sexual assault. As a 
victim of sexual assault, I can assure you that my memories haven’t faded over the past 27 
years. The abuse I endured repeatedly was by a Boy Scout leader at a Boy Scout camp while 
overseen by adult male chaperones. And my story is not unique. In fact, it’s far too common. 
Several Ohio men with similar stories have banded together to support each other and to help 
drive meaningful changes to the restrictive laws that serve to protect the pedophiles and 
perpetuators of child sex crimes. 

Me sitting before you today isn’t an opportunity I feel fortunate to have. While I appreciate the 
opportunity to tell you a small part of my story, I would have much preferred that someone 
would have done something to protect me and my Boy Scout peers in the 1980’s and 90’s. 
Unfortunately, that never happened. My abuser was walking free until 2020 when he was put 
in prison after being found guilty of raping Upper Arlington Boy Scouts that he was tutoring. 

For more than two decades, I never told a single person of my trauma because I was afraid. I’m 
not alone. There are over 82,000 Boy Scout victims nationally that have come forward and 
nearly 2,000 in Ohio alone. As a function of Ohio’s restrictive civil statute of limitations and the 
structure of the trust payout matrix, any potential monetary damages owed to Ohio’s victims 
will be reduced to a fraction of what they’re eligible for under the proposed Boy Scout victim’s 
trust. For many of us, we feel like we’re being abused again. 



You have the ability to change the law and put Ohio’s victims on the same level as other states. 
I urge you to support House Bill 35, the new Scouts Honor Law, to provide the survivors of 
abuse with an opportunity to receive the entirety of what they’re eligible for. I personally 
believe that the legislature’s support will also send a message to the nearly 2,000 Ohio 
survivors, and the many that remain silent, that you do care about them. You recognize their 
trauma and the harm that was done. You understand the courage it takes to come forward at 
any age. And you recognize that more needs to be done to remove protections for the sexual 
predators that view Ohio as a happy hunting ground to prey on Ohio’s children. 

As a part of my testimony, I am providing the message I shared for the first time on July 11, 2020 
to my family and friends on Facebook. I am also sharing a Facebook post that was posted the  
poswwepostedposted the next day by the serial child molester - admitting what he did to countless young boys over
the prior decades. Because of the Ohio’s existing laws, he is still walking free in Chillicothe.

Thank you for this opportunity to speak to you. 








